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1. Lot#4 has had a house well and septic system added to the plans. The house well and 
septic are located in the Town of Marlborough portion of the lot.  Previously this lot is 
identified as not for building purposes, however the lot was less than five acres in size 
and must be shown as a building lot. 
 

2. The Town of Marlborough circulated a Notice of Intent for Lead Agency for the SEQRA 
review on March 9, 2020.  Town of Newburgh was included as an Involved Agency in the 
circulation.  The Town of Newburgh should determine whether they concur with the Town 
of Marlborough serving as Lead Agency.  It is noted that the two new house locations as 
well as one of the existing house locations and all four driveways are located in the Town 
of Marlborough. 

 
3. The Planning Board Attorney’s comments regarding the permanent connection of the 

parcels which cross Town/County lines should be received.  Covenants or other legal 
documents should be filed identifying the lots as depicted to remain regardless of the 
Town/County tax situation. 

 
4. The site has been identified as a potentially archeologically sensitive area.  OPRHP has 

determined that a Phase IA and B Study be performed on the site. 
 

5. The site has been identified as a sensitive for potential Bald Eagle habitat.  Coordination 
with NYSDEC regarding this matter should be undertaken. 
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6. A Public Hearing is required to be scheduled in the Town of Newburgh, however no action 
on the Public Hearing should be taken until a SEQRA Determination is made by the Lead 
Agency.  

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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